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To: Committee of the Whole 
From: Commissioner of Finance 
Report: #2017-COW-66 
Date: March 1, 2017 

Subject: 

Green Municipal Fund Grant Funding for the approved solid waste management study of 
options for long term organics management, including anaerobic digestion 

Recommendation: 

That the Committee of the Whole recommends to Regional Council: 

That the Commissioner of Finance be authorized to execute the Funding Agreement with 
the Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) to allow for the disbursement of Green 
Municipal Fund grant funding of up to $175,000 to assist the Region in funding the 
approved ongoing study of long term organics waste management options, including 
anaerobic digestion. 

Report: 

1. Purpose 

1.1 In order to receive funding from the Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) 
under the Green Municipal Fund (GMF), the Region must enter into a Funding 
Agreement. The purpose of this report is to authorize the Commissioner of 
Finance to execute the GMF Funding Agreement to receive the grant funding of 
up to $175,000 to offset the cost approved through the 2016 Solid Waste 
Management Operations Budget to complete Parts 1 and 2 of the Solid Waste 
Management study of options for long term organics management, including 
anaerobic digestion. 

2. Background 

2.1 Based on Regional Council direction on February 17, 2016 (Report #2016-J-7), 
Regional staff retained (through RFP 602-2016) consultant GHD Limited to 
complete a three part study of long-term organics management options include 
anaerobic digestion. As previously reported, the first two parts including business 
case analysis, service delivery analysis and risk assessment considering the 
entire integrated waste management system as well as pending changes to the 
regulatory and funding framework in Ontario. 
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2.2 The third part of the GHD study totalling $0.8 million involves siting, regulatory 
confirmation and contractual and procurement development, and funding is 
included within the 2017 Solid Waste Management capital budget but is subject to 
Regional Council’s approval of the results and recommendations from the Part 1 
and 2 of the study, anticipated to be reported prior to the 2017 summer recess. 

2.3 In late 2016, Regional staff submitted the application for study funding to FCM 
based upon GMF Feasibility Study Funding criteria. 

3. Current Studies 

3.1 The Region received written correspondence from the FCM dated February 2, 
2017 (Attachment #1) endorsing that the funding application was successful and 
subject to completing the Funding agreement, the Region would receive up to 
$175,000 or 49 per cent of the $355,000 cost for Parts 1 and 2 of the study.  
Arrangements are underway for the public announcement (permission to report to 
Regional Council was received by FCM). 

4. Conclusion 

4.1 In order to receive funding under the GMF, a Funding Agreement must be entered 
into between the Region and the FCM.  It is recommended that the Commissioner 
of Finance be authorized to execute the Funding Agreement to allow for the 
disbursement of the grant funding related to the Solid Waste Management study 
of organics management options, including anaerobic digestion (Parts 1 and 2). 

Respectfully submitted, 

Original signed by 

R.J. Clapp, CPA, CA 
Commissioner of Finance 

Recommended for Presentation to Committee 

Original signed by 

G.H. Cubitt, MSW 
Chief Administrative Officer 
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